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NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Meeting Minutes – March 4, 2020 
Union Firehouse, Medford, NJ

Members Present:  Kathy Burger, Interim Chair, David Herron, Brian Seltzer, Colleen Stover and Thomas Wright 
Members Absent:    Avril Dickerson, Kelley Michalowski and Denise Pizoli 
Guests in Attendance:   Valerie Hairrell, Blue Lake resident
The meeting was called to order by Kathy Burger at 7:04 PM.  

Approval of Minutes:  
Mr. Wright motioned for the approval of the February 5, 2020 minutes, seconded by Ms. Stover.  The minutes were approved as motioned by all members present.  
Old Business:
Welcome Kit
The members worked on the Welcome Kit.  Members were also assigned to complete certain tasks after the meeting and respond to Mr. Herron.   
Communication Initiative – 
The survey is now closed and twenty-three responses were received.  Members discussed possibly posting the survey again later this year and send notification out through the homeowners’ associations and the Township database.     
New Business:

Ms. Valerie Hairrell, a Blue Lake resident attended the meeting and advised the committee of various issues within their neighborhood.   Ms. Hairrell advised there were two neighbors that removed several trees from their properties and the owners were supposed to replant trees.  Ms. Burger will follow up with Ms. Portocalis regarding this matter.  Ms. Hairrell also reported a drone flying over private property and stated the police had been contacted.  Ms. Hairrell expressed concern over chemicals that are applied to properties that could enter the lakes and possibly contaminate same.  Ms. Burger advised Ms. Hairrell to contact her with the vendors name and the Township will try and obtain information on the chemicals that may be being applied.   
Adjournment
Mr. Herron motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:02 PM, seconded by Mr. Wright.  The motion was approved by all members present.  

Respectfully Submitted

Kathy Burger, Interim Chair  [image: image2.png]



